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June 22nd, 2020 

MS. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

9050 Junction Drive 

Annapolis Junction, MD 20701                                                         Via Email 

 

Attention: Media Bureau 

       Re: AM Radio station WKVM AM, San Juan PR (Facility ID 8096) 

  Notification of Full Licensed Operations 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

I am the technical consultant to the Catholic, Apostolic & Roman Church in Puerto Rico (the 

“Licensee”), licensee of Radio Station WKVM AM, San Juan, Puerto Rico (Facility ID No, 8096). 

As of June 1st, 2020, the station has returned to its licensed operating power. The station had 

been operating at reduced power levels since the filing of BSTA-20110921ABG and extensions 

due to a series of technical problems, including the onslaught of hurricane Maria in September 

of 2017. 

This letter shall serve as a formal notification of the licensees' return to full licensed parameters. 

Any questions regarding the subject matter we respectfully request that you communicate with 

this office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Reuben Jusino 

Technical Consultant to 

Catholic, Apostolic & Roman Church in PR 

 


